


Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Thursday 23 October 2014 in Cwm Llanllugan Community Centre at 8.00pm
  
Present: Cllrs Davies (Chair), Evans, Owen, Heward, Huxley and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans 

1.    	Apologies for Absence
Cllrs Benbow and Hill and County Cllr J Shearer
2.   	Declarations of Interest  
	None
3.    	Minutes of September’s Meeting  
	The minutes of September’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true 
	record.  Proposed Cllr Owen and seconded Cllr Evans.

4.	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	None

5.	Councillor Vacancy
	A member of the Cefn Coch community, Sandra Hawtin had expressed an 
	interest in becoming a Community Councillor and the Councillors agreed to
	Co-opt her onto the Council.

6.	Planning
i)  P/2014/1025 Application to vary a number of conditions attached to the
planning permission at the Timber Yard, Adfa including the proposal to decrease the number of dwellings from 8 to 5 and construct a footpath part way in front of the car park.
The council discussed this application and agreed to support it in principle.  They did however express concern about the exact boundary between the
proposed development and the car park.

7.	Finance
	 a) Account balances – the current account contains £2184.87 and the deposit 
	     account contains £2514.82. 
	 b) Invoices for payment – A payment of £80 was approved for two poppy
	     wreaths from the British Legion - Cheque no 100376.
	     This would commemorate the centenary of the start of World War One
	c)  It was decided that the Clerk’s salary should be put on the November
	     agenda for discussion.    

8.   	Highways
Councillor Owen had met with Chris Lloyd in Cefn Coch to discuss the speed issues.  Chris Lloyd had told Cllr Owen that the percentage of speeding vehicles in Cefn Coch was high but that the police were unlikely to consider the area a priority.  Many different things are taken into consideration meaning that this situation cannot be compared to other villages.  Powys County Council have suggested replacing the 30mph signs with new ones and putting new road markings at either end of the village.  


9.	Adfa Play Area
	Cllr Owen had met a local carpenter to discuss the requirements for the Play 
Area.  It had been agreed that repairs to the play area would be carried out and vegetation would be cut back from both the play area and the ball area.

10.	Llanllugan Burial Ground
	The final grass cut had now been carried out and the requirements for the next 
	year would be discussed at the November meeting.

11.  	Correspondence
a) One Voice Wales – Montgomeryshire Area Committee meeting, Penstrowed.
b) Ysgol Rhiw Bechan – Minutes of the meeting of the full Governing Body held in June 2014.
c) An application for funding from the CAB in Newtown was deferred to the AGM
d) National Grid – Community Update
	
12.  	Welcome Letters
	None

13.  	Items to be reported or included on the next agenda
A Risk Assessment of the Council’s assets would be carried out before the
next meeting.

14. 	Date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 27 November 2014 in Adfa Village Hall at 7.30pm.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.05pm.















